
  

 

14/01/2025 

                     NN-ICB/24-1035 

Dear Requestor  

Re: Freedom of Information Request 

 

Thank you for your request for information, received on 18 December 2024, regarding mental health 

services.  We have processed your request in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000 

(FOIA). 

Under the FOIA, public authorities like ours are required to respond to requests for information within 20 

working days. In response to your request, I can confirm that we partially hold the information requested.  

Please find below our response to your request: 

I am writing to request the following information regarding mental health services commissioned within 

your Integrated Care Board area: 

1. A list of all Mental Health Support Teams (MHSTs) currently operational within your ICB. 
 
 

Nottingham City Mental Health Support Teams are provided by Nottingham City Council: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  

NHS E Wave Mobilisation Operational from 

Wave 1 Sep 2019 – Aug 2020 Nov 2020 

Wave 1 Sep 2019 – Aug 2020 Nov 2020 

Wave 6 Jan 2022 – Dec 2022 Jan 2023 

Wave 7 Sep 2022 – Aug 2023 Sep 2023 

Wave 8 Jan 2023 – Dec 2023 Jan 2024 



 
Nottinghamshire County Mental Health Support Teams are provided by are provided by 
Nottinghamshire Healthcare Trust 

 

NHS E Wave Mobilisation Operational from District 

Trailblazer Jan 2019 – Dec 2019 Dec 2019 Gedling 

Trailblazer Jan 2019 – Dec 2019 Dec 2019 Rushcliffe 

Wave 1 Sep 2019 – Aug 2020 Nov 2020 Mansfield & Ashfield 

Wave 1 Jan 2021 – Dec 2021 Jan 2022 Bassetlaw 

Wave 4 Jan 2021 – Dec 2021 Jan 2022 Newark & Sherwood 

Wave 4 Jan 2021 – Dec 2021 Jan 2022 Broxtowe 

Wave 9 Sep 2023 – Aug 2024 Sep 2024 Gedling 

Wave 9 Sep 2023 – Aug 2024 Sep 2024 Mansfield & Ashfield 

Wave 10 Jan 2024 – Dec 2024 Jan 2025 Newark & Sherwood 

 
 
 
 
2. The full addresses for each MHST listed above. 

 
 
Nottingham City MHSTs are provided by Nottingham City Council. The headquarters for the MHST 

office is: 

Loxley House 

Station Street 

Nottingham 

NG2 3NG 

 

An MHST schools list for Nottingham City MHST is available: Mental Health Support Teams 

(MHSTs) | Ask Lion - Nottingham City Directory 

 

Nottinghamshire County MHSTs are provided by Nottinghamshire Healthcare Foundation Trust. The 

headquarters for the MHST office is: 

Underwood House 

Highbury Hospital 

Nottingham 

NG6 9DR 

 

An MHST schools list for Nottinghamshire County MHST is available: CAMHS Mental Health Support 

Team (MHST) | Nottinghamshire Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust 

 
 
 
 

https://www.asklion.co.uk/kb5/nottingham/directory/service.page?id=nEf9_bYDEv8
https://www.asklion.co.uk/kb5/nottingham/directory/service.page?id=nEf9_bYDEv8
https://www.nottinghamshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/camhs-mental-health-support-teams
https://www.nottinghamshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/camhs-mental-health-support-teams


 
 

3. A list of all CAMHS (Child and Adolescent Mental Health Services) teams currently operational within 
your ICB. 
 
 

Provided by Nottingham City Council: 

 

• City MHST (as detailed above) 

• Targeted CAMHS Team 

 

Provided by Nottinghamshire Healthcare Trust: 

 

• County MHST (as detailed above) 

• CAMHS SPA Team 

• CAMHS Children Looked After Team 

• CAMHS Looked After and Adoption Team 

• Community CAMHS Team 

• CAMHS Crisis, Liaison and Home Treatment Team 

• CAMHS Specialist Eating Disorder Team 

• CAMHS Head 2 Head Team 

• CAMHS Intellectual Disability Team 

• Specialist CAMHS 

• CAMHS Tics and Tourette’s Team 

 
 
 

4. The full addresses for each CAMHS team listed above. 
 

For the full address for each CAMHS team, please redirect your query to the service provider for up-

to-date addresses.  As the ICB does not hold this information, you may wish to contact Nottingham 

City Council and Nottinghamshire Healthcare Trust by visiting their websites linked below. 

 

Nottingham City Council – https://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/your-council/about-the-council/access-

to-information/information-request/  

 

Nottinghamshire Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust - FOI. Freedom of Information, FOI Scheme, 

Publication scheme (nottinghamshirehealthcare.nhs.uk) 

 

If you are unhappy with the way in which your request has been handled, NHS Nottingham and 

Nottinghamshire Integrated Care Board (ICB) has an internal review procedure through which you can 

raise any concerns you might have. Further details of this procedure can be obtained by contacting Lucy 

Branson, Director of Corporate Affairs via lucy.branson@nhs.net or by writing to FOI Team at NHS 

Nottingham and Nottinghamshire ICB, Sir John Robinson House, Sir John Robinson Way, Arnold, 

Daybrook, Nottingham NG5 6DA. 

  

https://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/your-council/about-the-council/access-to-information/information-request/
https://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/your-council/about-the-council/access-to-information/information-request/
https://www.nottinghamshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/c-freedom-of-information
https://www.nottinghamshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/c-freedom-of-information
mailto:lucy.branson@nhs.net


 

 

If you remain dissatisfied with the outcome of the internal review, you can apply to the Information 

Commissioner’s Office (ICO), who will consider whether the organisation has complied with its obligations 

under the Act and can require the organisation to remedy any problems. Generally, the ICO cannot make 

a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by NHS Nottingham and 

Nottinghamshire ICB. You can find out more about how to do this, and about the Act in general, on the 

Information Commissioner’s Office website at: https://ico.org.uk/for-the-public/ 

Complaints to the Information Commissioner’s Office should be sent to:  

FOI/EIR Complaints Resolution, Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, 

Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Telephone 0303 123 1113 or report a concern via 

https://ico.org.uk/concerns/   

 

Yours sincerely 

Freedom of Information (FOI) Officer on behalf of NHS Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Integrated Care 

Board 

nnicb-nn.foi@nhs.net 

 

 

All information we have provided is subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information 

Regulations 2015. Accordingly, if the information has been made available for re-use under the Open 

Government Licence (OGL) a request to re-use is not required, but the license conditions must be met. 

You must not re-use any previously unreleased information without having the consent of NHS 

Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Integrated Care Board. Should you wish to re-use previously unreleased 

information then you must make your request in writing (email will suffice) to the FOI Lead via nnicb-

nn.foi@nhs.net. All requests for re-use will be responded to within 20 working days of receipt.  

 

https://ico.org.uk/for-the-public/
https://ico.org.uk/concerns/
mailto:Nnicb-nn.foi@nhs.net
http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/version/3/
http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/version/3/
mailto:notts.foi@nhs.net
mailto:notts.foi@nhs.net

